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	PRESS RELEASE


Inspection in eastern Bohemia proved the sale of alcohol to juveniles

(Hradec Králové, 6 June, 2022) The Královéhradecký and Pardubický Inspectorate of the CTIA, based on consumer complaints, carried out 33 inspections of the sale of alcohol and tobacco products to juveniles within an extraordinary action. In more than half of the cases, sellers sold alcohol or tobacco products to minors. The students taking part in the incpestion were 16 years of age.

In May 2022, the Czech Trade Inspection Authority, nsmel the Královéhradecký and Pardubický Inspectorate, carried out an extraordinary inspection in the total of 4 inspection days, focusing on the sale of alcoholic beverages and tobacco products to juveniles. The inspection was carried out mainly based on submissions from citizens.

A total of 33 inspections were carried out in the 4 inspection days. In accordance with the provisions of Section 30(4) of Act No. 65/2017 Coll., on the Protection of Public Health from Harmful Effects of Drugs, as amended, in all cases, inspection purchases were made by invited persons under the age of 18. They were aged 16 years. 

In 18 cases, alcoholic beverages or tobacco products were sold to them without  the required age verification and without the accompaniment of a person over 18 years of age. Thus, infringements of the legal regulation under surveillance were detected in 54.5% of the inspected establishments.

Out of a total of 33 inspections, compliance with the ban on the sale of tobacco to a person under 18 years of age was verified in 4 cases (based on complaints received). With one exception, sales were confirmed, i.e. tobacco was sold to a minor in 3 out of 4 inspections. In 29 cases, the inspections concerned the prohibition to sale alcohol to juveniles, of which in 15 cases alcohol was sold to a person aged 16.

The premises inspected were establishments mentioned in consumer complaints and warnings from the Police of the Czech Republic in Dvůr Králové n. L., Špindlerův Mlýn, Třebechovice p. O., Hradec Králové, Letohrad, Ústí nad Orlicí and Česká Třebová. 

The findings in the above 18 cases suggesting a breach of Act No. 65/2017 Coll., on the Protection of Public Health from Harmful Effects of Drugs, as amended, will be dealt with in administrative proceedings with the inspected entities. Breaches of the Act are punishable by a fine of up to CZK 1 million.

Due to the high ratio of findings, the number of submissions and the seriousness of breaches, inspections of this nature will continue to be carried out on a random basis.
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